
 

 Tēnā Koutou Katoa 

 

Issue 1 

4 February 

2022 

    

  

    

 

 

  

 
 

Kia ora e te whanau 

 

Welcome to our 2022 school year. It’s been an exciting week for everyone as we welcome new students 

and their families to our college community. We also welcomed nine new teachers and three teacher 

aides to our staff. Thankfully the fine weather on Tuesday allowed parents and whānau of our incoming 

Year 7 students the opportunity to participate in our outdoor welcome. Thank you to those who joined us. 

During the week it was also satisfying to see the reuniting of student friendships from last year.  

 

The first couple of weeks of a school year are important as teachers take the opportunity to establish 

positive relationships with their students. The best and most effective learning takes place when there is 

common understanding between student and teacher. A mutual respect. Our expectation is students 

enter a classroom ready and willing to learn and it is the teacher’s responsibility to provide appropriate and 

challenging teaching programmes. At the end of Week 3 parents and whānau will receive, via email, the 

first Learning Readiness reports. These reports give a fortnightly update on your child’s attitude towards 

classroom learning and allow us to track positive progress, or at times anomalies, in their approach to 

lessons. 

 

Our new sports turf is now complete. This $1.2 million project has involved significant engineering and 

drainage works as well as a full turf replacement. It is a multi-purpose recreational facility that has the 

capacity to cater for a variety of sporting codes. It is totally floodlit which will allow teams to train well into 

the evening. We are indebted to the Otago Community Trust and the Alexander McMillan Trust for their 

assistance in funding this major project. 

 

Operating under the government’s COVID-19 Protection Framework (traffic light) system at “Red” has 

created several challenges for us, but like previous mandates and directives we have rolled up our sleeves 

and worked through it. The following are some bullet points that cover the predominant adjustments we 

have had to make. 

• Students and staff must wear masks in classrooms and confined spaces (including buses). Students do 

not have to wear masks when they are outside. 

• We will be avoiding mass gatherings, so in the meantime we won’t be holding assemblies. Some major 

sporting and cultural events may also be affected. This will depend on whether they can be held under 

specific and prescribed criteria. 

• Only essential visitors are welcome on site. Where possible meetings with visitors will be held remotely. 

Please note parents are still able to visit our main office. We do ask that you wear a mask when doing 

so. 

• Good hygiene is important. Anyone who develops flu like symptoms is to stay at home and get a covid 

test.  

 

I want to assure our community that despite the 

obvious challenges of operating under the “Red 

Light” system this has not dented our enthusiasm 

to provide and deliver rich learning opportunities. 

Our staff and students have shown up in a positive 

frame of mind and we are excited about what is 

ahead of us in 2022. 

 

Wishing everyone a safe and relaxing Waitangi 

weekend. 

 

Nga mihi nui 

 

Dave Hunter 

PRINCIPAL 

 

  



 

 

Key Dates 
7 February 2022 

Waitangi Day – College closed 

 

9 February 2022 

Berwick Trip – 9GC, 9VN 

 

11 February 2022 

Berwick Trip – 9MI, 9CJ 

 

14 – 18 February 2022 

Tautuku Camp No. 1 10TM, 10FR, 1/3 10HM 

 

18 February 2022 

Learning Readiness emailed  

23 February 2022 

L2SPR Surfing – Brighton Beach 

 

28 February 2022 

Berwick Trip – 9BD 

 

28 February 2022 – 4 March 2022 

Tautuku Camp No. 2 – 10WJ, 10KT, 1/3 10HM 

 

3-6 March 2022 

Senior Girls Volleyball Mainland Tournament 

 

14-20 March 2022 

Tautuku Camp No. 3 - 10JH, 10NI, 1/3 10HM 

 

Taieri College Sport Enrolments 
 

Signing up for Sport this year is an online rather than a traditional physical process. This allows enrolments to 

be completed from school or home, by parent or child, and is a simple one stop shop. Enrolment forms are 

up on the Taieri College website, under sport and can be found on the following link. 

 

https://www.taieri.school.nz/sport/sport-enrolment-forms/ 

 

Please note that many sporting organisations require participants to have a valid vaccine pass due to the 

facilities, venues, and arenas that host the sport. Students will need to upload their vaccine pass as part of 

the enrolment process in order to participate. For more detail on this, see our enrolment forms. 

 

Term 1 available sports: volleyball, futsal, cricket, touch, mountain biking, waterpolo, golf, softball, and 

tennis. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.taieri.school.nz/sport/sport-enrolment-forms/


Queenstown Cricket 
 

The Taieri College Boys’ 1st XI made their inaugural trip to the Queenstown Cricket Carnival over the 

January holidays and enjoyed a very successful week of cricket. The team competed in the Premier 

section and entered as the lowest seeded team in tournament predictions but quickly made their mark 

defeating hosts Wakatipu High School in a declaration match on Day 1. They continued to perform well 

with victories over St Bede’s College and Timaru Boys’ High School on the international venue of John 

Davies Oval. In their final fixture against St Andrew’s College of Christchurch, Taieri College had their 

opposition nine down with a handful of overs remaining and chased their fourth consecutive victory to 

clinch the title but had to settle for a draw as St Andrew’s blocked out the last and 110th over of the 

match. Taieri College finished undefeated, but Southland Boys’ won the title. Nevertheless, an outstanding 

performance from all members of the team, all week long.  

 

Thanks very much to Mr Waldron, Pete Walker and Cam Jackson (Taieri Cricket Club) for their tutelage 

and thanks to the families for their support throughout the week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Get 2 Go Nationals 

 
On Sunday 23 January 2022, we flew out after an early start 

and headed for Tongariro, without a clue of what we would 

be getting up to in the coming week. I believe we were all a 

little worried about what we had gotten ourselves into but 

also excited to make some friends and give it our best shot. 

Day One started with a series of one-hour activities involving 

kayaking, problem solving, and more kayaking but this time 

blindfolded. After lunch we were faced with a 16km run 

which we had to carry two tyres between the group. This was 

a head-to-head race with all 10 other teams and was 

probably not a highlight of the week. Day 2 we had another 

series of one-hour activities which included rock climbing, 

high ropes, and a task where we had to cross a pool on a 

wire in harnesses, followed by a head-to-head kayak relay 

and a head-to-head rogaine on land and in water. After 

these two days, we were all glad to be halfway through the 

week and began to prepare for the overnight expedition on 

Wednesday.  

 

Wednesday came and we were handed a map and had to 

make our way to the campout. This expedition ended up 

being 20-25km long and included kayaking, running and 

caving. We made it to camp in 8th position which was an 

improvement from the race on the first day of the week. As a 

group we set up camp with our new mates from Rosmini 

College and Taradale High School (from Auckland and 

Napier) and then had a good feed of nachos. An early start 

on Thursday morning after the campout lead to a 7 hour 

rogaine in the Tongariro National Park. The 8 of us, plus our 

group leader Josh, made our way around the base of Mt 

Ruapehu. I think we could all agree that this was the most 

enjoyable day as we were able to chill out a little more and 

enjoy the views whilst searching for checkpoints. Later that 

night skits were performed, and our skit involved the YMCA 

dance where we ended up getting second place. Friday 

morning involved a smaller stage race where each group 

member was required to complete individual activities. This 

was a great way to finish off the week.  

 

Over all it was a very tough and challenging week for us, but 

it was a great experience as we made some friends and had 

a good time. Thank you so much to Miss Dunlea and Mr 

Knowles for their help all week long. 

 

Cameron Lord 

 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

Summit 

Year 8 
 

If your child is 

interested in this 

terms Summit, 

please come to 

the Student 

Support slide, 

and collect a 

form thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


